[CURRENT DATE]

Dear [LEGISTATOR’S NAME]:

Thank you for the opportunity to share my ideas regarding the well being and health of children, families, and communities in Iowa.  School nursing truly does expand beyond the students in the school and can impact the health of all Iowans, including parents, families, and communities. I believe that school nurses play a critical role in the health of Iowa.  The commitment to place a school nurse at every school in Iowa would demonstrate the concern that Iowa has for its children, families and communities.  

The Governor has made Education the cornerstone of his administration; the legislature recognizes that Iowa has slipped in ACT scores and other achievement measurements.  It is imperative that students come to school physically and mentally prepared to learn in order to significantly improve academic outcomes.  The school nurse is an integral part of this educational team and healthy children maximize the return on any educational investment.  

The increasing rate of childhood obesity, mental health issues, and other chronic and complex health needs validate the necessity of a health professional in every school.  School nurses provide early access to health care for children and families.  School nurses have the opportunity to intervene with students five days a week for nine months of the year.  A school nurse can follow-up on the health concerns of a student without having a parent miss work or the student miss school.  School nurses often serve as case managers.  They assist in the coordination of health care for students, ensure follow-up recommendations are pursued and recommend further evaluation as necessary.

The school nurse role has evolved over the years to become multifaceted and includes not only illness management, but also the implementation of health promotion, health education, and the prevention of illness.  Healthy Iowans 2010 and Healthy People 2010 recognize the impact that school nurses can have in the health prevention agenda.  Both documents have identified the goal of at minimum providing 1 school nurse to every 750 students.  Many of the Healthy Iowans 2010 goals could be achieved and influenced through school nursing.

School nurses provide a win-win situation for Iowans.  I urge you to consider, at the minimum, providing one school nurse per 750 students.  This is a vital link in moving Iowa to a better state of health.  I invite you to experience school nursing first hand by coming to my school to see the role school nurses play in the health of Iowans.  I would also be happy to continue to explore and develop the placement a school nurses in every school in Iowa.

Sincerely,

YOUR NAME AND CREDENTIALS

YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION

YOUR E-MAIL ADDRESS

